Freedom of Information Act 2000 – language services
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:

Are you on any of the below frameworks for language services (face to face interpreting spoken and non-spoken, telephone and video interpreting and translation) if so which one?


Eastern Shires Purchasing Organisation (ESPO)
London Procurement Partnership (LPP)
NHS SBS
North East Purchasing Organisation (NEPO)
NOECPC
Health Trust Europe (HTE)
Crown Commercial Services (CCS)

If you are not on any of the above frameworks please confirm how you are accessing services. 
What is the expiry date/s of your current language services contracts including telephone interpreting, face to face interpreting spoken and non-spoken and translation? 

Answer:
Leicester City Council does not have a contract with an external supplier. 

Who is your current provider for each of these services?

The Council has an in-house community language service team, which provides all translations and interpretations for Leicester City Council.

What was the spend by year for the last 2 financial years (2018 and 2019) in
total and broken down by service


- Telephone Interpreting
- Face to Face Interpreting
- British Sign Language
- Translation
Not applicable – as noted above the Council has an in-house service and does not use an external provider

Who is the Contract Manager and Senior Responsible Owner in regard to language services?
The Director with overall responsibility for this service is Miranda Cannon, Director of Delivery, Communications and Political Governance. In respect of this question, other junior member of staff names below Heads of Service are exempt from release as the Council considers that to be an absolute exemption under Section 40(2) (personal data), and this therefore constitutes a refusal under Section 17 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000.    

The Council judges that disclosure to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1-fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified, legitimate & explicit purposes. 

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
